Dixon City Commission Regular Session Monday, April 14, 2025, 6pm

Dixon City Commission met in session Monday, April 14, 2025, 6 p.m. Attending were Mayor Terry Webb, Commissioners Randy Norman, Peggy Poole, Robert Brown, and Mandee O'Leary, City Attorney Lindsay Durbin, City Clerk Barb Goff, and Code Enforcement Board members Sondra Norman and Stace Poole. Chris O'Leary was also in attendance.

Minutes were approved on a motion by Commissioner Norman, seconded by Commissioner Poole, all ayes.

Bills were approved on a motion by Commissioner Brown, seconded by Commissioner O'Leary, all ayes.

Dixon Fire Department completed 31 runs in March.

Water loss for March was down to 17.2%.

The "no outlet" sign at Bourland Ave needs to be relocated, and a "no outlet" sign was recommended to be placed at Fuquay Ave.

Commissioner O'Leary questioned if any progress has been made to install the outlet for food trucks. Mayor Webb will check on the installation.

Commissioner Brown made a motion to amend the Commission Committees to add Commissioner O'Leary to the Park committee, seconded by Commissioner Poole, all ayes.

Mayor Webb presented a quote from All in One Services to install a gutter with snow/leaf guard on the splash pad side of the pavilion at Baker Park. After brief discussion, Commissioner Poole made a motion to approve the project, seconded by Commissioner Norman, all ayes.

The resignation of Meagan Harvey from the Park, Playground, and Recreation Board was accepted on a motion by Commissioner Brown, seconded by Commissioner O'Leary, all ayes.

The Park, Playground, and Recreation Board recommended the addition of Gina Hisch and Vanessa Schmitt as new members to the Board. Commissioner Poole made a motion to approve the appointment of Gina Hisch, with a term expiring 12/31/2026, seconded by Commissioner O'Leary, all ayes. Commissioner Brown made a motion to approve the appointment of Vanessa Schmitt, with a term expiring 12/31/2026, seconded by Commissioner Norman, three ayes and one nay, with Commissioner Poole casting the dissenting vote.

Commissioner Poole made a motion to purchase 10 fall pole banners to decorate Main St, seconded by Commissioner O'Leary, all ayes.

United Community Bank of West Kentucky has requested an updated Collateral Security Agreement. Commissioner Poole made a motion to authorize Mayor Webb to sign the agreement, seconded by Commissioner Norman, all ayes.

The Code Enforcement Board recently interviewed a candidate for Code Enforcement Officer. The Board recommended Chris O'Leary for hire as Code Enforcement Officer at a salary of \$200 monthly. Commissioner Poole made a motion to approve the hire, seconded by Commissioner Brown, all ayes.

Commissioner O'Leary abstained from the vote. Mr. O'Leary's salary will be paid from the Code Enforcement Fund if funds allow; otherwise, salary will be paid from the General Fund.
A motion to adjourn was made by Commissioner Norman, seconded by Commissioner O'l commissioner O'l commissioner or other parties of the commissioner of the commission

A motion to adjourn was made by Commissioner Norman, seconded by Commissioner O'Leary, all ayes
Signed: Terry Webb, Mayor
Barbara Goff, City Clerk